

January 27,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 27,2022 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Pam Exley (Admin Assist).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 13,2022 meeting.  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –

1. Hiring of an employee for the road crew, William Deloe.  Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the hiring and Fred Buckholtz seconded.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

      2. There have been two letters of interest for use of the bike trail.  First, is from Zach Hollis of the Oil CityArts                     Council.  They are planning a 5K Run/Walk on either July 2nd or 3rd, depending on when then timer company is                   available.  This will be a dog friendly walk that is raising monies for Venango County Humane Society and/or  Precious       Paws.  The second request is from Pastor Chad Troup of the Fox Street Church of God in Franklin.  They are planning         a 5K Walk for the backpack program they do.  It is for children in the Valley Grove SD. They are looking at July 29th.         Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve both events on the Bike Trail.  Matt McSparren seconded.  Motion                        carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

      3. Then Pam informed all the Supervisors of the upcoming VCATO Spring Dinner to be held in March.  
      4. Pam then informed the letter that had been received from the Venango County Tax Claim Bureau.  Two properties in       Cranberry Township from the Repository Property List have had bids made which the Township has to approve.  After        some discussion, it was decided that Pam would give the letter to Eric Heil.  He will need to contact the solicitor for the       General Authority on the one property.  
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
· Administrative Assistant – Pam Exley reported that a thank you had been received from the Eric to Pittsburgh Trail Alliance for the Townships donation.  She also stated that she had completed all the MS 965 for the Liquid Fuels 2021expenditures.  This will allow the Township to receive the 2022 distribution. 
 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS –
      Matt McSparren stated an Executive Session was held immediately following the January 13th meeting.  This was to discuss personnel issues.
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 10, 2022, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Chairman Matt McSparren adjourned the meeting at 7:19PM.
ATTEST:
Pamela J Exley, Administration Assistant

